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1. Action Items

(1) Labs to supply to Warren individual liner code data by cylinder for all 830-2 runs 
(2) Test procedure to be changed to reflect change in requirements for recalibration of test stands that have exceeded expiration date 
2. Call To Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Warren Totten called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. The agenda had been distributed via email prior to the meeting (attachment 1). The attendance list is included as attachment 2. 

3. M11 EGR Top Ring Wear
Warren reviewed the information shown in attachment 3 that was distributed prior to the meeting. Recent calibration attempts indicate the TRWL has shifted very mild. In investigating the cause, it was learned that the liner material used for manufacturing the liners had changed resulting in a harder liner surface which could explain the shift in severity.  The change affected all liners with a date code of 21151 and later. In order to perform a proper analysis of the data, each lab is requested to send Warren a list of each of the date codes by cylinder for each of their 830-2 calibration attempts. This data will be forwarded to Jim Rutherford for analysis with the ltms data to determine the magnitude of the effect. It was requested to have this data to Jim in time for another teleconference on May 15.
4. PC-10 Test Development

ISB 02 Test Platform – Warren indicated that the hardware and procedure will be made available in the June/July time frame. This will be a 250 hour test incorporating a catalyst evaluation phase and a wear phase. A full presentation on the ISB test will be made at the June ASTM meeting in Norfolk.

ISM Test Platform – Two engines have been sent out to the labs and two additional engines will be sent out shortly. Warren hopes to have a procedure issued soon, but for now labs can begin shakedown using the HST test cycle. The test will be 200 hours and use a test cycle similar to the HST/EGR. The soot window target will be in the 4% – 6% range at EOT and will run with cooled EGR. More than likely the test will incorporate push tube scuffing or adjusting screw wear as a pass/fail parameter.
5. Hardware/CPD

Ron Buck reported that there are approximately 85 kits worth of pressed pad rocker levers which should last at least a year based on current use rate. Batch B EGR crossheads have been received and inspected and will go into use within the next three months. The panel will be notified when that occurs. The replacement oil ring (part # 3102367) as outlined in Warren’s email of January 17, 2003 has been received and will be used in both the HST and EGR kits. 
6. M11 HST/EGR Referencing
Bob Campbell made the following motion:
“If a laboratory attempts to calibrate a stand that has passed its expiration date by less than one year, that calibration attempt will be judged against the current targets for that oil. If between 12 months and 24 months from expiration date, it will be judged based on a reduced K, and if greater than 24 months it will be treated as a new stand (requires two successful runs).” The motion was seconded by Jim Moritz and approved with 7 affirmative and 1 waive. The effective date will be May 6, 2003.
7. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be in Norfolk, Virginia on June 16.
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